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Today, Monday October 5th, is the first official day of construction! The groundbreaking ceremony 
occurred on Sunday; the organ is safely tucked away in Marceau’s shop in Ballard; Ryan and crew have 
salvaged the wood from the pews for reuse in the new design; Karie and crew have moved and stored 
everything in the building; and LZL has slowly been preparing the interior for today. 

 

 

This week, temporary construction fencing will be installed and sani-cans will be setup, including one for 
the Road to Housing guests in the parking lot.  On Wednesday, plants that can be removed will be 
identified with Guy Michaelson of the Berger Partnership.  The abatement subcontractor will be on site 
and will begin their work by setting up containment areas inside the building for removal of the popcorn 
ceilings and pipe fittings.  This work should take approximately 1-2 weeks and will be followed by 
interior demolition of the administration area, chancel floor, and various other areas that are scheduled 
for improvement.  

The budget and schedule for the project remain unchanged.   


